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Email: bursar@staining.lancs.sch.uk    
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Friday, 10 December 2021 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

13.12.21  13th  

• Swimming Y6 

• Y4 trumpets 

Book Fair after 

school 3.30-

4.00pm 

 

14th  

• Life Education 

Bus 

Book Fair after 

school 3.30-

4.00pm 

15th  

• Life Education 

Bus  

• 2.45 – church 

brew and a warm! 

• KS2 Christmas 

Party 

16th  

• KS1 Christmas 

Party 

• Christmas Dinner 

Day  

17th  

• Toy Day 

Car Park and Parking  

Thank you to the parents who have been considerate this past couple of weeks. We would ask that you kindly continue to use the 

Plough car park or elsewhere (without blocking any residential driveways) and walk to school. We really appreciate your support in 

keeping everyone safe.  

 

School Money App. 

Please could parents log onto the school money app and check any outstanding balances that are showing and reduce or clear 

them before we close for the Christmas holiday. We are coming to the year end in December and I would like to get as much 

reconciled and cleared as possible. Thank you. (Mrs Montgomery) 

 

Scholastic Book Fair 

This will be in the school library after school from 3.30-4.00pm the timetable for parents and children to view the books is as 

follows: 

Monday 13th December    Reception 

Tuesday 14th December    reserved for last minute  

 

Christmas Baskets The children in gardening club have each planted up a homemade Christmas box and we are selling them 

outside after school on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday next week for £2.50 each to replenish funds. If you would like to buy 

your child’s basket please send money in a clearly marked envelope marked gardening club and send to Mrs Hamadi in Year 3 as 

soon as possible.      

Swimming 

Year 5 children will begin their swimming sessions on Monday’s from January 2022. At the moment, we have not received 

confirmation of whether it will be 10th or 17th January but a soon as we do we will let parents know. 

 

Year 4 Multiplication check. 

The government have confirmed that the year 4 multiplication check will take place sometime June 2022. We will keep parents 

updated on any further information regarding this check once we have received them form the relevant authorities. Please 

encourage your child to learn ALL of the times tables! 
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Christmas week activities 

You will already have received an e-mail today with the agenda for next week’s Christmas activities. Let us know if you haven’t 

received it.  

 

Parent Governor Vacancy 

A place has become available for a Parent Governor fits the following description  

 Currently has a child or children in our school  

 Has an open and enquiring mind  

 Shows a willingness to listen and make informed judgements  

 Is able to work well with others  

 Is interested in education generally and our school in particular  

 Has a desire to play a part in improving our school  

 Is willing to give about 5 hours per term to attend meetings and training. 

 

If you are interested please send me an email (bursar@staining.lancs.sch.uk) or give me a call (01253 882983) and I will send 

you further details.  The closing date for receiving nominations will be Wednesday 15th December.  

 

This may be the final newsletter of the year so I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and 

best wishes for New Year. I hope you all have an enjoyable, peaceful and healthy Christmas. 

 

 

School reopens on Tuesday 4th January 2022 at normal times 

 

Yours sincerely,  

Jennifer Shoulders   

Headteacher  
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